## **Wyke Regis Primary Federation**

Inspiring Hearts and Minds

## Head of Federation ~ Mrs Wanda Roberts B Ed MA (Ed) Deputy Head of Federation - Mrs Catherine Anders BSc PGCE

Assistant Headteacher - Mr D Kirwin Wyke Regis Infant School and Nursery Shrubbery Lane Wyke Regis Weymouth Dorset DT4 9LU

Tel: 01305 782470 Fax: 01305 766721

infoffice@wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk www.wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk



## Dear Parents/Carers,

Thank you so much for your support over the last three weeks in helping your children settle into Nursery. Hopefully all our hard work has paid off as most children seem very happy to come in and get stuck into their play and learning! May we make a few requests:

Please ensure you are as punctual as possible for drop- offs and pick-ups and we will endeavour to
do the same, to avoid congestion around the school site. Drop off and pick up should be at the
Nursery entrance on Shrubbery lane except in exceptional circumstances.

Morning drop off: 8.45
Lunch club drop off: 11.40
Morning pick up: 11.45
After lunch collection: 12.15
Afternoon drop off: 12.15
Afternoon pick up: 3.15

- If you have not yet engaged with our Tapestry posts, please log on and do so as it is a great way of communicating and sharing what we have been doing at school.
- Please ensure lunch boxes and water bottles are named as, inevitably, lots of children have similar
  ones. If it is possible, please put the water bottle in the lunch box. Please make sure lunches do not
  contain peanuts as we are a nut free school.
- Please label coats and jumpers which your child might take off.
- Please do not send children to school in shoes with laces or in open-toed shoes as they can be dangerous.

We shall be having on-line parent consultations this half term and will be in touch shortly to confirm times and arrangements. We shall also be letting you know who your child's Key Worker is in the next few weeks, once we have got to know all the children and seen where attachments naturally fall with the different adults.

Please have a look at our topic web, to get an idea of the kind of things we plan to be doing this term. Don't hesitate to speak to us if you have any questions.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs V, Mrs Horn and the FS1 team